	BOLTONS  NEWS LETTER


May 2025
Dear Parents,
It was lovely to see so many of you able to join us at our VE Day event; the children all had a great day on the inflatable and we were very lucky with the weather.

The children in Year 5/6 took part in orienteering at Watchtree last week as part of their mapping topic and we have booked a Forest School session for Reception and KS1 after half term; a separate letter will be sent about this. 

Our sports day this year will be on Monday 2nd June at 1pm, with a reserve date of Monday 16th June, again at 1pm.
The school photographer will be in school on the morning of Monday 16th June to take class and group photographs.

A reminder that, whenever possible, the layby is the best place to park when dropping children off at the start of the school day and at the end of the day please do not stop or park in front of the double gates. 

A reminder also that term time holidays cannot be authorised and any unexplained absences or absences due to holidays must be reported to the Local Authority, who then decide whether action will be taken or not. Our attendance officer has full access to all of our attendance data and this is checked on a daily basis. We ask that we are kept informed about any term time holidays so that we can accurately record and report our attendance data.
On Tuesday 17th June we are holding a Bags to School collection- if you have any items of clean dry clothing that you wish to get rid of then please send them in on the 17th in a black bin bag. Any money raised will go to school funds.

Our Eco Club have sent a letter out about Friday 20th June when we are hoping that volunteers will be able to come in to help our pupils tidy up the school grounds. Mrs Smith is co-ordinating this so please get in touch with her if you are able to help out in any way. 
The library bus will be visiting school on Tuesday 24th June so please return all library books before then.

On Friday 27th June we are again supporting the Green Foodbank Day; children may come to school in their own clothes and ‘pay’ to do so with an item of food that we will donate to the Foodbank. 

On Monday 30th June and Tuesday 1st July our Year 6 pupils will be attending their secondary school and we will have move up day when classes will work in their new groups with new teachers. Our new Reception pupils will also be in school on these mornings and will have the chance to meet their buddies. Year 6 pupils should not come here on these two days as they will be registered elsewhere.
Classes in September will be as follows:

Reception- Mrs Smith and Ms Lowther
Year 1/2- Miss Bell and Mrs Gemmell
Year 3- Mrs Grierson and Mrs Winder
Year 4- Mrs Gibson and Miss Cowan
Year 5/6- Mrs Jennison and Ms Lowther
Our Year 6 Leavers’ Service takes place on the last day of term, Friday July 18th at 1:15pm and all parents are welcome to join us for this. Children may be taken home when this is over.

Kind Regards

Amanda M Pitcher

Head teacher

	Diary for Summer Term


Half Term



           Monday 26th- Friday 30th May

School Re-opens


           Monday 2nd June


Sports Day               

                        Monday 2nd June 1pm

London Residential                                        9th- 11th June

KS2 Theatre trip, Joseph                               Thursday 12th June

Year 6 visit from NTS staff                           Thursday 12th June

Class Photos                                                   Monday 16th June

Reserves Sports Day                                      Monday 16th June

Grounds tidy up day                                       Friday 20th June                                              

Green Foodbank Day   


Friday 27th June                                              

Leavers’ Service 1:15pm


Friday 18th July                                                

Break up




Friday 18th July                                                

School reopens for Autumn term

Wednesday 3rd September                               
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